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Street Commission
June 26, 1985

Yachats Lions Club Hall

Minutes

The regular monthly meeting of the Street Commission was called to order
at 7:30 PM by Chairman Lester Ruben with a quorum present, as f'ollows:
Tom Callahan, Jean Dotson, Jack Roberts. Absent: Irene Saelens.

The minutes of the May 22, 1985 meeting were read and approved as read.

There waS no correspondence.

OLD BUSINESS

It was reported that Council approved the Commission's recommendation to
apply for a Special City Allotment Program grant to pave Driftwood Lane and the
application has been mailed to Salem.

It was also reported that the matter of the vehicle standing on the
Third Street right-of-way is in progress.

NEW BUSINESS

Culverts and ditch lines
Lester Ruben commented that while culverts and culvert permits are now

being required of new home builders, there. are instances where existing houses
on the same street do not have driveway culv,erts. He did not see this as an
~mmediate problem but suggested it is something that will need to be attended
to as more lots are developed. It was agreed that when the City acquires a back-
hoe, a survey and rehabilitation of drainage ditches might be an appropriate
project.

I

Vision obscurin brush at intersections
It was reported that complaints have been received regarding vision-

obscuring tall grass and b~ush at the northwest corners of 3rd Street and
Highway 101 and 4th Street and Highway 101. It was agreed to ask Public Works
Superintendent John Mongelli to call this ~o the attention of the State Highway
Division.

Quiet Water replat
A report was made of a recent Planning Commis~ion discussion regarding the

pr1vate access road which is part of the Village Center re-plat of the Quiet
Water subdivision. Since it is a private road there is some question as to the
Street Commission's jurisdiction. Howeve~, by consensus, the Commission stated
their support of the Planning Commission's position regarding the road width,
allowance for parking, and adequate drainage facilities.

There being no further business coming before the Commission, the meeting
was adjourned.

Chairman
Attest:


